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Glenwood Special Day School!

October 3, 2011
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE

It was wonderful to have so many of our families join us for our Welcome Back Barbecue event in September! We would also like to say, “We missed you!”, to those of you who were unable to attend. Hopefully we will have an opportunity to connect with you throughout the year. We have a number of special events through the year, so watch for announcements about them, and plan to attend. 
They say that time flies, and as we consider that we’ve completed a month of school and will be, in the next week, enjoying the Thanksgiving Day Weekend, it seems that it truly does. The days are, of course, getting shorter, and cooler. As I write this message, we’ve just come through some cool, rainy days though we’ve been promised some warmer weather as we approach Thanksgiving Day Weekend. With all due respect for our weather agencies, what they say is not always what we get. Our Canadian weather can be so unpredictable. With temperatures varying greatly it can be quite cold (and damp) at times and very pleasant at other times. You’re urged to keep an eye on the weather so that your child is going to be comfortable on the journey to and from as well as at school. A good practice is to have a sweater or jacket available as needed, and/or layers that can be removed on warmer days, as we make this transition.  

...WHERE IS MY CHILD’S COAT??

Now that you’ve begun to read this note, I’d like you to STOP and pick up the jacket or coat that your child wore to school most recently. Check the label, or lining!  Is your child’s name on it?  If not, I’d like you to take a permanent marker and put your child’s name on it somewhere. In fact, anything that might come off during the day and get mixed with other students’ belongings should be labeled: BACKPACKS, BOOTS, SHOES, MITS, COATS, SWEATERS, JACKETS, LUNCH BAGS, ETC. ETC.   

I know that it seems like a lot of work, but it helps us to keep student belongings organized and ensures that they go home with the right student. Think about it…  you may dress and undress one or two children at home. A staff member does the same with as many as 10 students. Occasionally there is a mix up. A name on an article of clothing ensures that it gets back into the right locker and / or home with the right child. THANKS FOR YOUR HELP!
NO WORD ON CAMPING PLANS THIS YEAR


Our last message from Tim Horton Camp was… “We have your application.”  This provided no feedback regarding whether they intended to offer us a time. What has become clear is that the Fall time that we had requested has not been approved. We haven’t given up entirely, but at this time we have no confirmation. 

Note… the large print!
This message is being provided in larger print than the rest of the newsletter because it addresses an area of great concern for everyone.

Thank-you to those who have kept ill children home. 
Thank-you to those parents and caregivers who remember to keep their children home when they are exhibiting signs of illness – coughing, sneezing, runny nose, elevated temperature etc. etc.

Medically fragile children.

Because we have children who are medically fragile and for whom an illness could send them to hospital or threaten a life, you may well have saved a life.

The Reminder! (illness = stay home)

The request is that students who are ill be kept home until their illness passes. In this way we can reduce the spread of an illness to other students and to the staff with whom they work.
PHONE NUMBERS
WE DO NOT HAVE ALL OF YOUR NEW CELL NUMBERS OR HOME PHONE NUMBERS. PLEASE CONTACT THE OFFICE WITH THIS INFORMATION.!
SCHOOL COUNCIL ACKNOWLEDGEMENT!

I would like to express appreciation to our School Council for the many ways in which they contribute to the lives of Glenwood students. It is through their efforts that so many wonderful things happen and are possible here.
The support and efforts of Council have been responsible for a successful Golf Tournament, Family Fun Night and Welcome Back Barbecue. Classrooms have already, this year, enjoyed trips and will soon be enjoying some special guests performing at school assemblies. Thank-you, School Council!

Walk and Roll – Information has already come home to you from school about our annual Walk and Roll Event, fund raiser. This year it will take place on October 12th in the afternoon. Families are invited to join their child at the school for the event. It is not a long, difficult event and event some grandparents may wish to push a wheelchair or accompany their grandchild on this walk around the Glenwood block.  Thank-you to staff and Council members who are arranging this special event.

SCHOOL COUNCIL
Our next meeting is October 13 (Wednesday) at 7:00 p.m. at the school. Everyone/anyone is invited to attend.

THINGS TO SHARE - Resources and Agency 

Mrs. Bruch shared a page that she sent home to the parents in her classroom. It has lots of good information that families may find helpful. Thank-you, Mrs. Bruch. 

TARA’S CORNER -  – I am thinking about adding a special newsletter feature called: Tara’s Corner. I’m not sure that I can convince Tara Fowler that this is a good idea, but time and time again, she comes up with interesting, informative and extremely helpful sources and resources that families of children with special needs can use. Thank-you, Tara! Having said that, I will share some of the items that she has passed along. If any of these items are of interest to you, please follow up with the links or numbers provided:

1. The Ontario Federation for Cerebral Palsy is presenting its Annual Awards at its Conference on October 22. For more information please go to www.ofcp.ca  or call 1-877-244-9686.

2. Funding Programs available to OFCP Members. To be an OFCP member you need to have cerebral palsy and pay a $10 lifetime membership fee (which will be waived if unable to pay). Funding NOT contingent on families finances or long applications. You need it - you get it. Simple! 
Through this funding it may be possible to acquire assistive devices, day programs, vacation programs funding. For applications, guidelines and items funded visit the website at www.ofcp.ca or contact their office at 1-877-244-9686. Assistive Devices Ext. 234, adfp@ofcp.ca Day Program and Vacation Funding Ext. 223, dayp@ofcp.ca
, vacp@ofcp.ca
3. I went to a round table discussion on the recreation opportunities and needs of people with disabilities in
Hamilton. There is an online survey available. I was the one person there that was able to speak for people 
with more complex disabilities (most were people or parents of people with physical disabilities and mild 
developmental disabilities). Great opportunity for parents, caregivers and staff to make a change.

http://www.hamilton.ca/CultureandRecreation/Recreation/Information/PersonsWithDisabilitiesNeedsAssessment

Thank-you, Tara, for keeping your eyes open, and our families informed. Great job!
SMILE!

Though we’ve already had our PICTURE DAY AT GLENWOOD if your child was absent, you’re not out of luck. RETAKES will be taken on November 8th at the school. Mark you calendar to be ready for a “second chance” photo. “SMILE” and remember to have your child ready if you want retakes. These pictures are a great purchase and remembrance of his or her year at school. (They change so quickly, don’t they!)  

THINGS ARE UNDERWAY
By way of information: We have a variety of activities that occur over the school year and in which many students participate. Some are “at school” activities, and others involve travelling to other locations. Not all students do all activities. We must assess a number of things when considering participation. Some classes, either because of the needs of some students, or staffing limitations are limited also in the kinds of activities in which they can engage. Often the level risk or facility limitations at a destination must be considered. As best we are able we try to provide, either within the school setting, or beyond, new and enriching experiences for our students.
CLASS NEWS! 
Greetings from Room 11!  Brennen, Syd, Amy and Sandra have had a busy start this year.  We have had lots of fun learning and participating in some special activities like cooking, baking, games, and many other exciting activities.  Jordan, Rochelle, Andrea, Marian, Kathleen, and Bonnie hope you’ve had a great summer and good start to the fall season.
Some classrooms may share by way of a class newsletter or may be planning to pass something along in our next newsletter. 

BUS BITS!
There are always adjustments to make and reminders to give when the school year starts.

STUDENTS READY – Students should be ready and escorted to the bus promptly in the morning. Remember that the driver has a schedule to keep and many students who need to be picked up. If there is a delay, THE BUS CANNOT WAIT! Sadly, if you are not getting out to the bus promptly, drivers are directed to “leave”. Out of courtesy, a call may be made, BUT this not a required practice. Please help them by being ready.

END OF THE DAY – Again, it is important that someone comes to the bus to receive ALL STUDENTS returning home from Glenwood. This means that a parent, or caregiver regardless of whether the child is returning to their own home, a group home or other residential setting must come to the bus to get the child. I have asked that the drivers inform me if this is a chronic concern for any students.
YOUR JOB!!
I’m sure that most of you are aware of this, but you are required to contact the bus company if your child is not attending school on any given day or if there is any other change or situation that will affect their transportation to and from home. You were given the phone numbers in the last newsletter, but in case you’ve forgotten here they are again: 
ATTRIDGE – 905-690-2632


CALEDONIA – 905-692-4488   

October 31 and November 18 are the PD Days remaining before Christmas.
Any day designated as a Professional Activity Day is all day and there is NO SCHOOL for students. 

Also I’d like to remind you that the entire year’s calendar did come home with the September Newsletter. I will send a portion of the calendar again with this newsletter and I’d encourage you to mark days of significance, like the P.A. Days, on a wall calendar for ready reference.  I hope that this helps.
A child’s life is like a piece of paper on which every person leaves a mark.  Chinese Proverb

Thought: What kind of a mark we leave is up to each of us….

Events Calendar/Dates for 2011 – 2012 (revised Sept. 1, 2011)

(* = events that are ongoing throughout the year).  Additional activities and events will be added throughout the year and some dates may need to be changed. 
	October
	 

	October  ?
	Tim Horton Camp – Our last trip to Parry Sound

	October 6 & 20
	Staff Meeting – Possible dates

	October 10
	Thanksgiving Day

	October 12
	School Council Meeting -7:00p.m. (2nd Wed. of each month.)

	Oct. 19
	Bus Driver Appreciation Day (the week of 17th to 21st

	October 25
	Newsletter Submissions to Barb for November Newsletter.

	October 28 
	Hallowe’en Assembly & Dance

	October 31
	PD Day (Provincial Focus) Developing and implementing strategies to close the gaps in literacy/numeracy, Early Learning, using data analysis to inform instruction and professional legislative compliance activities. Glenwood will plan an alternate focus for this day.

	
	

	November
	

	Nov. 3 & 17
	Staff Meeting – Possible dates

	Nov. 8
	Picture Retake Day

	Nov. 9
	School Council – 7:00 p.m.

	Nov. 11
	Remembrance Day Assembly

	Nov. 18
	Professional Activity Day – Communicate student achievement to engage parents. (Parent interview day)  

	Nov. 23
	Family Fun Night (tentatively)

	Nov. 25
	Newsletter Submissions to B. Pottier

	
	

	December
	There will be a Christmas Food Collection – details to come

	Dec. 14
	School Council – 7:00 p.m.

	Dec. 2 & 16
	Staff Meeting – Possible dates

	Dec. 7 or 14
	Shopping Spree (tentatively)

	Dec. 14 or 21
	Christmas Lunch

	Dec. 23
	Last day before the Christmas Break

	
	

	January
	

	Jan. 9
	First Day of School after Christmas Break

	Jan. 9
	Newsletter Submissions for January Newsletter (if doing one)

	Jan. 11
	School Council – 7:00 p.m. 

	Jan. 19
	Staff Meeting

	January 23
	Professional Activity - Assessment and evaluation activities related to reporting student progress to parents. Promote instructional leadership.  Curriculum review, development and implementation. It is acceptable for teachers to work from home to complete their report cards during this day.

	Januay 26
	Newsletter Submissions to B. Pottier for Feb. Newsletter

	
	

	February
	

	Feb. 3 & 17
	Staff Meeting

	Feb. 8
	School Council – 7:00 p.m.

	Feb. 14
	 Valentines Assembly – Dance 

	Feb. 17
	PD Day -Provincial Priority Day Activities – Develop skills for teacher inquiry and reflective practice. Developing and implementing early and ongoing instructional interventions.   Implementing activities related to assistive technologies and differentiated instruction.  

	Feb. 20
	Family Day

	Feb. 21
	Newsletter Submissions to B. Pottier for March Newsletter

	Feb. 29
	This is a Leap Year

	
	

	March
	

	Mar. 1 or 22
	Staff Meeting – possible dates

	 Mar. 7
	School Council – 7:00 p.m

	Mar. 12 – 16
	March Break 

	Mar. 26
	Newsletter Submissions to B. Pottier for April Newsletter

	
	

	April
	

	April 6 & 9
	Good Friday & Easter Monday

	Apr. 11
	School Council – 7:00 p.m.

	Apr. 19
	Staff Meeting – possible dates

	April 25
	Administrative Assistants Day (in U.S. anyway)

	April 26
	Newsletter Submissions to B. Pottier for May Newsletter

	
	

	May
	

	May 3 & 17
	Staff Meeting

	May 9
	School Council – 7:00 p.m.

	
	Sackville Hill Seniors Choir

	May 21
	Victoria Day Week End

	May 24
	Newsletter Submissions to B. Pottier for June Newsletter

	
	

	June
	

	June 7 & 21
	Staff Meeting

	June 8
	PD Day Assessment and Evaluation activities related to reporting student progress to parents. Using differentiated instructional and assessment strategies and resources.  It is acceptable for teachers to work from home to complete their report cards during this day 

	June 13
	School Council – 7:00 p.m.

	June  
	Glenwood’s Annual Golf Tournament

	June 27
	Graduation

	June 28
	Awards Assembly – Last Day for students

	June 29
	Professional Activity Day - School Improvement Planning Review.  Curriculum review and development


Remember: COMMUNICATION with the OFFICE
We appreciate the work our Administrative Assistant, Barb Pottier in serving as our link with the community in the front office and by telephone. Please be sure that you have the school phone number readily available.  If we need to be aware of a situation regarding your child, call us.  If your child is absent or will be coming from or going to “Alternative Care” let us know.  Calls regarding absences can be made between 8:00 and 8:45 a.m.  
VERY IMPORTANT!!
Be sure that we have ALL the phone numbers we will need to contact you and any other caregivers who work with your child.  And be sure to pass along “new” numbers (yours and those of emergency contacts) if there is a change.

Glenwood’s Phone Number is:       905-525-2140

Please note that when you call, your child’s teacher may not be able to come to the phone immediately to speak with you.  The class is his or her first responsibility and getting to a phone may not be possible.  However, we welcome your call.  Teachers will make an effort to get back to you as soon as possible.

It takes a special person, with patience and wisdom to share, to unlock the treasure awaiting within children everywhere!

We Still Don’t Have Them All!!!!!!
STUDENT EMERGENCY INFORMATION AND MEDICAL INFORMATION

Last year at this exact time a 9-1-1 CALL WAS MADE IN RESPONSE TO A MEDICAL EMERGENCY AT GLENWOOD. WE DID NOT HAVE THE REVISED EMERGENCY INFORMATION FOR THE STUDENT FOR WHOM THE CALL WAS MADE. 

You received some forms at the end of June (or beginning of September) to be completed and returned to school for the start of school in September.  Among them were requests for contact/emergency information (names, phone numbers etc.), seizure protocol information and medical information.  A critical part of that package was a form authorizing us to administer medication.  It should have been signed by the doctor, and included important details related to the administration of medications for those who require them.  SOME HAVE STILL NOT BEEN RETURNED.  If you did not give us the necessary forms and permission to administer medications, please send them in right away along with the medication, if they have not already been sent in. (Remember that medication should be received in its original container with the pharmacy label naming the patient, doctor, medication, dosage and time to administer.)
PLEASE SEND THIS INFORMATION TO THE SCHOOL IF YOU HAVE NOT ALREADY DONE SO!  THANKS!

REPORT CARDS
A Progress Report will be sent home on or near November 15 and an Interview PA Day will occur on Friday, November 18. THERE WILL BE NO SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS ON THAT DAY. 

K. Muldoon, Principal

SERVICES AND EVENTS FOR FAMILIES
FREE URGENT DENTAL CARE  - If a child tells you their teeth hurt, there is help. Children and Teens, age 17 and under, can receive dental care for urgent needs ( fillings, extractions and sedation, preventive dental care, cleaning and fluoride and dental health support and information).  CONTACT: Public Health Services, Dental Program, 1447 Upper Ottawa, Unit 10, Hamilton. (905-546-2424, ext. 3566.
GLENWOOD SCHOOL


150 LOWER HORNING ROAD


HAMILTON, ONTARIO  L8S 4P2


Tel: 905-525-2140


Fax: 905-525-2312


Keith Muldoon - Principal
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